









Agenda Item #7a.
Draft MINUTES

Lower Colorado Regional Water Planning Group Meeting 
October 10, 2012 
LCRA Dalchau Service Center 
3505 Montopolis Drive, Austin, Texas 

 

Members Signing In

Jim Barho, Environmental
Jim Brasher, GMA 15
John Burke, Water Utilities
Sandra Dannhardt, Electric Generating Utilities
Finley deGraffenried, Municipalities
John Dupnik, GMA 10
Ron Fieseler, GMA 9
Ronald Gertson, Small Business
Karen Haschke, Public
Barbara Johnson, Industries
James Kowis, River Authorities

Teresa Lutes, Municipalities
Bill Neve, Counties
Billy Roeder, Agriculture
Robert Ruggiero, Small Business
Haskell Simon, Agriculture
Paul Tybor, GMA 7
Jennifer Walker, Environmental
David Bradsby, Non-voting, TPWD
Richard Eyster, Non-voting, TDA
David Meesey, Non-voting, TWDB
Janet Caylor, Alternate for Doug Powell
Charles Shell, Alternate, GMA 8
Voting Members Absent
Joe P Cooper, GMA 12

Jed Garren, Other
Doug Powell, Recreation

James Sultemeier, Counties

Byron Theodosis, Counties

David Van Dresar, Water Districts

Consultants/Support/Visitors/Others

Ed Yanoshita, Corix
Johanna Arondt, Hill Country Conservancy
Frank Davis, Hill Country Conservancy
Krystal Cantu, LCRA
Ron Anderson, LCRA
Shirley Ross, KBR
Jaime Burke, AECOM
David Lindsay, CTWC
Izzy Neusch, CTWC
Danielle Martin, City of Austin
Tara Rejino, Senator Fraser’s Office
Frank Davis, Hill Country Conservancy
Karen Bondy, Alternate, River Authorities 
Mary McAlliser

Billy Howe, Texas Farm Bureau
Jesse Hunt

Gary N Oralat, LAN
Steve Box, Environmental Stewardship
Barney Austin, CTWC / Intera
Tommy Koch

Joe King, Electric Generation
L.G. Raun, Region P
Lauri Gillam, City of Pflugerville
Laura Raun, LRPR
Rusty Brandon, CTWC
Mike Clough, Cardno Entrix
Susan Roth, Susan Roth Consulting
Jacob Cottingham, Travis County
Tommy Wung, Travis County
Richard Hoffpauir, Austin Consultant
Augusto Villalon, Freese & Nichols
Mike Reagor, Alternate, Municipalities

Jeff Fox, Alternate, Municipalities

Quorum
Yes: Number of voting members or alternates representing voting members present: 20
Number required for quorum per current voting membership of 25:  13
Formal Actions Taken

1. Motion was made and passed unanimously to approve the minutes as amended from the July 11, 2012 meeting. (See item 4a., below.)
2. Motion was made and passed for the proposed changes to the non-municipal projections, as reviewed, to be submitted to the TWDB as a revision request, including changes to the Colorado County mining figures.  (The proposed revised Colorado County mining figures are as follow:  for 2020: 5,325 acre-feet, 2030: 5,378 acre-feet, 2040: 5,433 acre-feet, 2050: 5,487 acre-feet, 2060: 5,542 acre-feet, 2070: 5,597 acre-feet.) (See item 11., below.)
3. Motion was made and passed unanimously to elect Joe King as Sandra Dannhardt’s replacement representing Electric Generating Utilities on the Lower Colorado Regional Water Planning Group. (See item 12., below.)
Regular Meeting 
1.  Call to Order:  

John Burke called meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.


2.  Welcome and Introductions:


John Burke welcomed members and visitors.  Teresa Lutes introduced Danielle Martin as support for the City of Austin.  Finley deGraffenried introduced Mike Reagor, Mayor of the City of Llano, as his alternate.

3.  Attendance Report: 

Teresa Lutes called the group’s attention to the attendance report in the meeting packet and asked members to report get any attendance corrections.
4.  Consent Agenda:
a. Approval of Minutes from the July 11, 2012 meeting – Motion by James Kowis to approve minutes as amended:  add the word “indicated” after “David Meesey” at the bottom of page 3, at the top of page 2, add “Alternate for Karen Haschke” after “Patricia Bennett, LWVAA” under Visitors/Others, and in the first paragraph of section 6 on page 4, change “LCRA’s Boards” to “LCRA Board’s”. Motion approved.
b. Financial/Budget Report – Annual Audit and Expense Report information from the City of Austin was reviewed.
5.  Texas Water Development Board (TWDB) Communications:

David Meesey reported on the population projections and municipal demands; the TWDB is working through its internal review process.  The data on population and demand will likely be available in January.  The TWDB has determined that the recent Burnet County projects request qualifies as a minor amendment. 
6. 
Discussion of status of potential amendment to the 2011 Region K Water Plan within the Burnet County area:

Susan Roth gave a presentation on the status update for the minor amendment. Burnet county request for $12 million was submitted for East Lake Buchannan, Buena Vista, and Spicewood Beach water systems. These strategies will need to be listed in Region K water plan to be eligible to apply for water infrastructure funds. However, all $50 million of the Water Infrastructure Fund (WIF) funding was awarded to San Antonio Water Systems (SAWS).  August 2013 is earliest date to apply, so Burnet County requests putting the minor amendment on hold for now.  Burnet County is currently working with Corix, Inc. on options moving forward to provide relief to citizens.
7.  Consultant Status Report – AECOM 
a. Summary of major items from the July Region K meeting:
LCRA’s new water supply initiative presented; City of Bastrop’s amendment request was found by TWDB to be in the category of a major amendment, Bastrop is not currently moving forward with the amendment process; LCRA was authorized to submit TWDB application, on the Lower Colorado Regional Water Planning Group’s behalf, for additional grant funding; Population and Water Demand Committee presented  proposed changes to draft non-municipal demand projections, request for time extension on revision request was approved; Water Modeling Committee waiting on approval for use of Region K WAM Run 3 Cutoff Model to determine surface water availabilities.
b. Work progress for July through September 2012: 
Worked with the Population and Water Demand Committee on non-municipal demand revisions, presented today; TWDB approved use of the Region K WAM Run 3 Cutoff Model in determining surface water availabilities; Region L coordination initiated; LCRA-Saws Water Project no longer to be incorporated into the plan; coordination continues with Hays-Trinity Groundwater Conservation District (GCD) workshop for water management strategies; attended training on new TWDB database system; compiled comments from GCDs regarding groundwater modeled available groundwater (MAG) numbers; continued coordination to obtain information for Trinity MAG and Ellenburger/San Saba  MAGs to complete the planning process.
c. Update on TWDB Grant Funding Application:
Region K has received an additional $565,000, which is in addition to the previous $227,000, for a total of approximately $792,000 for the 2016 planning cycle. The majority is for the evaluation of water management strategies, for which a scope of work on spending will have to be submitted by early 2014.
d. Schedule and future task work: 
The municipal sector data from the State demographer is expected in October, once received, the TWDB staff will need approximately three months to break the data down into user groups and extend the projections out prior to providing the projection data to the regions.  Municipal data is not expected to be available to Region K before January.  Based on that schedule, the Board has moved the deadline for the initial technical memoranda to March 1, 2014. In the meantime, non-municipal demand revision requests are planned to be submitted to the TWDB, water availability numbers will continue to be determined.  Additionally, the process for identifying potential water management strategies needs to be finalized and presented for public comment. 
8.  Discussion of new TWDB rules regarding By-laws and By-laws Committee task assignment:

John Burke let the group know that it has been confirmed by TWDB staff that notification of advertisement of voting member vacancies can be done by e-mail. The By-laws Committee was assigned to update the LCRWPG by-laws to latest TWDB rules; they are to report in January.  By-laws Committee members are Barbara Johnson (Chair), Teresa Lutes, Paul Tybor, James Kowis, and Robert Ruggiero.  

9.  Committee updates: 
a. Population and Water Demand Committee:
Jaime Burke reiterated that that TWDB staff is waiting for demographic data, and the draft municipal population and demand projections are expected by late January, based on this timeline, municipal projections or revision requests may be considered for approval in May/June 2013. James Kowis presented a synopsis of the Population and Water Demand Committee since July meeting.  All non-municipal demand categories were reviewed including proposed revision requests, which have been out for public comment. Proposed revisions were posted on the Region K website by August 22nd. Five sets of comments were received and sent to the planning group.  The water demand projections with proposed revisions in the non-municipal categories agricultural irrigation, manufacturing, mining, steam-electric and livestock were reviewed. 
In relation to comments on the proposed non-municipal demand projections that Region K received from the Central Texas Water Coalition, Region K requested information from the TWDB.  David Meesey reported that a planning group cannot create a new category, only the TWDB can. The Board’s database cannot currently accommodate new demand categories. However, recreation can be considered by Region K in its plan through inclusion of economic analysis, policy recommendations, and can potentially be addressed in other ways, although not as a specific demand category.
b. Water Modeling Committee update:
James Kowis recapped that the TWDB has approved the Region K WAM Run 3 Cutoff Model for use in in the plan’s water supply availability analysis. Teresa Lutes asked about next steps in further model requests to the TWDB, which would focus on water management strategy analysis and James indicated that a Water Modeling Committee meeting will likely need to be held in the coming weeks to discuss is more detail any future requests to the Board and water management strategy analysis. David Meesey noted that the TWDB staff would like to get more statewide input as they work through a process to clarify how various models, including unique local models and conditions, ought to be considered.
c. Water Management Strategies Committee update:
Jim Barho indicated that a committee meeting will likely be scheduled for December/January.  Jaime Burke noted that the process to be used to identify water management strategies needs to be presented for public input. 
d. Other Committee updates: 

Nomination Committee for officer elections in January was assigned: Teresa Lutes (Chair), Bill Neve, and Karen Haschke

10.  
Presentation from Central Texas Water Coalition for Region K to consider a Recreation and Other Beneficial Uses demand category:
Dr. Barney Austin made a presentation to the group noting three reports that go along with the presentation, the Lake Travis Economic Impact Report, the Economic Impact of the Upper Highland Lakes on the Colorado River, and the LCRA/Corps of Engineers Lower Colorado River Highland Lakes Recreational Economic Impact Study.  A PowerPoint pdf of the presentation is available on the Region K web-site under:   Central Texas Water Coalition Presentation to Region K:  Recreational and Other Beneficial Uses of the Highland Lakes. A number of related letters of support were noted and distributed to planning group members.
Dr. Austin expressed that the Central Texas Water Coalition would like consideration of recreational and other beneficial uses in a meaningful and quantitative way in the regional water plan.
11.  The planning group will discuss public comments received and consider possible action to authorize LCRA and the consultant team to submit final revision request and supporting documentation for non-municipal water demand projections to TWDB:

James Kowis made a motion for the proposed changes to the non-municipal projections, as reviewed, to be submitted to the TWDB as a revision request, including changes to the Colorado County mining figures noted on page 15 of the Region K Meeting handout, as groundwater for mining was not previously taken into account.  (The proposed revised Colorado County mining figures are as follow:  for 2020: 5,325 acre-feet, 2030: 5,378 acre-feet, 2040: 5,433 acre-feet, 2050: 5,487 acre-feet, 2060: 5,542 acre-feet, 2070: 5,597 acre-feet.) Barbara Johnson seconded the motion.  Motion was approved.  
12. 
Discuss and take action on voting member representative election for the Electric Generation Utilities interest
Sandy Dannhardt moved to elect Joe King as her replacement on the LCRWPG.  Motion was seconded and approved.
13. 
Set committee meetings:

John Burke noted that the 2013 quarterly regular full group meeting dates are January 9, April 10, July 10, and October 9, with additional possible meetings.  Jim Barho suggested that a Water Management Strategy Committee meeting be set for November 7 at 10:00 am.  The schedule for any upcoming Water Modeling Committee, Bylaws Committee, and Nomination Committee meetings will be determined at a later date.
14. 
Agenda items for next meeting:

Agenda items will be determined as meeting date approaches. 
15. 
New / Other Business: 
James Kowis announced that Karen Bondy, LCRA, will be his alternate representing River Authorities.  Teresa noted that Finley deGraffenried has announced that he is resigning from the LCRWPG.  Finley’s hard work and contributions were appreciated by the group.  It was suggested that the posting be made so that an election for a replacement can take place at the January meeting, if possible. 

16.  Public Comments:  None
17.  Adjourn at approximately 1:30 p.m.
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